MINUTES OF LOW MOOR ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE MEETING, 8.5.2016

 PRESENT: A Johnson, H Balawadjer, L Wild, J Lyons; C Robertson; C Galsper; S Wild

APOLOGIES: received from M Cockerill (PCSO); D.Lovatt

- 2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING, 28.2.2016 were agreed
- 3. MATTERS ARISING
 - a) Hedging Working Parties Following the successful response to previous, it was deceide to have Himalayan Balsam Removal Working Party, 18.6.2016, 12 noon 2pm
 - b) Newsletter Next will be targeted for end of June / beg. of July
 - c) Property Marking Day, 5.6.2012 Posters will be displayed and email reminder circulated
 - d) Skips -27^{th} May 2016 (Bank holiday w/e) 1 x landfill skip. It was agreed that we would publicise to tenants that if the skip becomes full, they should contact Site Secs so that a van can be arranged to collect specific items.
- 4. ALLOTMENT OFFICER'S REPORT None received.
- 5. SITE SECRETARIES' REPORT Little to report. It was suggested that if Allotment Officer could not be present at AGM to speak on Council funding plans for allotments, AJ will contact D Meigh to come in his place.
- 6. PCSOs' REPORT _ little reported anti-social activity. Continued monitoring of site and request that tenants report any incidents to the Police, not just in-shop logging.
- 7. FINANCIAL REPORT: Current Association Balance -£639.01 Current Shop Account Balance (29.4.2018) -

£6637.68

- 8. SHOP REPORT A slower start than last year to the growing season and shop sales. Improved deals with suppliers have lead to reductions eg chicken pellets, by £0.50
- 9. AGM Confirmation of Sunday 12th June at 1pm
 - Proposed agenda was agreed
 - With uncertainty about availability of D Lovatt , AJ to see if D Meigh might attend

10. A.O.B -

- a) There was some discussion about the closing of the Car Park gate whilst travellers were camped on Low Moor. It was agreed to continue the closure for a further 2 nights
- b) Bill Murphy A Johnson enquired if anyone knew of Bill's health after his surgery. She will contact Jeanne to ascertain how things area.

11. DATE OF NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING – SUNDAY 10th JULY AT 1.15